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9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 7th February 2017
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 7th February 2017 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.
Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
· Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

· use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

· Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting. 

However, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there is policy which must be followed.
Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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       Wednesday 1st February 2017
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor
Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors.
3. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

4. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
5. Chairman’s announcements
6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 10th January 2017 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Councillor Vacancy

Council is asked to note that applications have been received by the clerk, the clerk advises that a closing date is advertised to be fair to applicants in the process and that the March meetings business deals with the applicants.  
8. Planning
At the time of producing this Agenda no planning applications had been received for Council to comment on. 
(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

To receive planning applications decisions made by Wiltshire Council if required.  None expected to date.

9. Parish Steward

Council is asked to note the recent Highways Newsletter emailed to Councillors. Council is asked to note that the Parish steward will visit on the 27th February 2017. Work sheets are to be emailed to centralhighways@wiltshire.gov.uk before this date.
Council is asked to discuss a list for the next Parish Steward visit on the 30th February 2017. The Parish Steward can only complete works listed below:

•
Hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers.
•
Hand clearing of blocked drainage gullies, culverts, pipes and pit3
•
Clearing storm debris from the roads and footways

•
Clearing collision debris, clinical waste etc.
•
Pedestrian barriers repairs, preparation and painting

•
Cleaning, re-installation and straightening of small road signs, street nameplates and bollards;

•
Installation of small road signs, verge marker posts and supplied street nameplates

•
Removal of limited graffiti from road signs, bollards and street nameplates

•
Hand cutting of grass and vegetation in visibility areas

•
Hand treatment of weeds in rural areas

•
Removal of Ragwort and other noxious weeds

•
Clearance of encroaching growth and soils from footways

•
Repair of minor surface defects in roads and on footways.
Council is asked to discuss whom it will send as it representative to the Highways Annual meeting of Town & Parish Councils. The draft dates are listed below:
•       15th May 2017 – County Hall, Trowbridge

•       17th May 2017 – Monkton Park, Chippenham 

•       23rd May 2017 – City Hall, Salisbury

•       24th May 2017 – Kennet House, Devizes (Apologises in advance will be cramped)  

The times are likely to be 1900hrs to 2100hrs.
Council is asked to note the "HIGH STREET" sign has been ordered, confirmation was given that there is a cost of £333.38 + 9.26% for the signage. Councillor Sebastian Seymour has agreed to arrange for the sign to be fitted when received.
10. Speed Indicator Devices
Council is asked to note there has been no update received at the time of producing this Agenda.
11. Parish Plan Action Plan: Environment and Countryside
Council is asked to discuss progress on the Village Design Statement to date.
12. Recreational Area

Council is asked to note the content of the monthly Health and Safety report actioned by Councillor Ben Gunstone.
Football Pitch

Council is asked to note that the clerk has taken a booking for the 1st April 2017 from a parishioner arranging a charity football match. The clerk will with Councils permission advise parishioners through the Parish News and Facebook pages of the booking.
13. Website update and review

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received a USB loaded with photographs of Maiden Bradley, kindly donated to the Parish Council by Bryan Glastonbury. The clerk will with the permission of Council, upload weekly photographs to the Facebook pages and use selected pictures for the website. The clerk will build the new website this month.
14. Election process for May 2017
Council is asked to discuss the draft leaflet on the work of a Councillor and the Council to advertise the forth coming. Council is also asked to hear a report from the clerk on her SLCC Branch meeting with John Watling the elections the process of the Elections nominations and process of the elections in relation to the Council meetings. 
15. Litter Pick 
Council is asked to discuss the final arrangements for the litter pick on the 4th March 2017, the attached Risk Assessment and any additions or alterations it wishes to make to the relevant documentation. 
16. Action Plan Request feedback on the condition of the Rights of Way 

Council is asked to discuss the communications received from a parishioner offering to be a Warden for the rights of way and create working parties to take action on any issues highlighted to  improve areas around the parish.
17. Grounds Tender
Council is asked to discuss the Grounds Maintenance contract for 2017; the clerk has received correspondence from the present contractor, agreeing to keep to the agreed terms of not increasing prices for two years from the 2015-2016 tender.

18. Register of Interests updated
Councillors are asked to confirm that they have checked and updated if required their register of interests on the Wiltshire Council website. 
19. Campaign to Protect Rural England

Council is asked to discuss the renewal of its CPRE membership. The cost of £36.00 was paid last year. Councils are asked to consider by CPRE if they wish to increase their payments on the form. 
20. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of January 2017 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for January 2017. The Unity Trust Bank balance as of the 30th January 2017 will be reported during the meeting, as at the time of producing this Agenda the data was not available on the banking Website. 

21. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages February  LGA 1972 s111




                                        £311.48
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111



                  

                   £    7.74
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
                   £  10.66 
Postage Reimbursement LGA 1972 s111 





        £    1.89
K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10      
       
                   £276.17
JACS UK Limited Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984, s72 (1)



        £TBC
Outdoor Play Southwest Public Health Act 1875 Sch 164


                   £  36.00
CPRE membership Subscription LGA 1972 s111




        £  36.00
Receipts: To note receipt of income 

Horningsham Parish Council IT Usage contribution 





£ 8.00
22. Clerk’s Report
Village Hall Committee

Council is asked to note that the clerk has worked with the Village Hall Chairman on a revised Grant Application to the National Lotteries grant scheme Reaching Communities. Helen Cotter from the Village Halls Association has reviewed the application before it was sent. The National Lottery have confirmed receipt of the application and notification should be received by the week of the 13th March 2017 if the application is successful.
Wessex Community Action Course Publisher

Council is asked to discuss the clerk attending the Microsoft Publisher course on 
Wednesday 22 March 2017, 9:30am - 4:00pm in Salisbury. The cost of the course is £80.00 for a full day’s course. This is aimed at those who have used Publisher a little or no exposure at all!
You may also be self taught and be missing out on some of the shortcuts! What does it cover? Starting from the basics of creating an A4 publication, you progress to importing text, creating and using styles, creating folded booklets, dealing with photos and text wrapping, and using the Publisher grid system to help create well designed publications. 

This course was highlighted on the clerk’s appraisal as a course that would benefit the Council. Horningsham Parish Council have agreed to the clerk’s attendance. The shared cost will be £40.00 for this all day course.
Procedural Document to cover key financial procedures performed by the clerk
Council is asked to note that the clerk has noted that this document needs updating. The clerk will update this document to the online banking system now in place.

23. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

Warminster Area Board 

Councillors are asked whom it wishes to send as its representative to the Warminster Area board meeting on Thursday 2nd March 2017 6.30pm at Warminster Civic Centre. 
South West Conference of Local Councils Association

Councillors are asked if it wishes to send a representative.

Please see below for details of this year’s South West Local Councils’ Associations’ Regional Conference which is taking place at Taunton Rugby Club on Thursday 16th March 2017.  Please see the programme attached. Time: 10.00am - 4.00pm. This event will bring together active councils from across the South West region. 

This informative conference will provide a range of highly regarded speakers and workshops on topics ranging from IT to Health to Legal Advice, bringing you up to date on developments and work through practical issues. Delegates will also get to hear from the newly formed Local Council Team at DCLG (Department for Communities and Local Government).

This event will provide a fantastic networking opportunity for clerks and councillors to meet other like-minded councils from across the South West. The event costs £60 + VAT per person.  Lunch and refreshments are included. To book your place: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/6DJQWWB 

Cranborne Chase Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Annual Forum.

Council is asked to discuss the below invite and if it wishes to send a representative.

Your AONB team will give a brief report of Partnership achievements over the previous year followed by an outline of work about to be undertaken. There will also be short presentations from invited guests. One of those aims is to achieve ‘International Dark Sky Reserve’ status for the AONB. 

Well known Dorset astronomer Bob Mizon, UK Co-ordinator for the Commission for Dark Skies, British Astronomical Association, will be on hand to explain what this all means and how everyone within the AONB can help. Following a warming bowl of stew Bob and members of the Wessex Astronomical Association will lead us outside to wonder at the constellations. 

In order to plan ahead effectively, and with numbers limited, I would be grateful if you could complete the booking form attached, and reply by Friday 24th February by post or, alternatively, you can complete the booking form, save and send by email to shirleymerrick@cranbornechase.org.uk

Once again, we look forward to meeting you at the Sixpenny Handley Village Hall on Thursday March 2nd 2017 at 4pm. Coffee/tea will be available from 4.00 pm and the event will start promptly at 4.30pm and finish approximately at 9.30pm.
Wiltshire Council Health Fair

Council is asked to note the below event.

Warminster Area Board is hosting a Health Fair along with its Health and Wellbeing group, on 31 March 2017 from 1.30pm (12.30pm for stallholders).  This is an opportunity for providers to network and also to provide information to the public on a wide range of health and wellbeing issues.  There will be opportunities for the public to have their blood pressure and cholesterol levels checked.  It will be an interactive, networking event.
24. Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Council is asked to note the contents of the Rural Policing Report. (To be emailed on receipt by the clerk)

Neighbourhood Watch

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received an email from Neighbourhood Watch Community Volunteer Dereck Stevens. He has confirmed by email his attendance at the 7th March 2017 meeting.

Best kept Village Competition

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received the below communication:

I should like to draw your attention, and that of your parish councillors and other villagers, to the forthcoming Wiltshire Best Kept Village Competition for 2017.  Several of you have already indicated that you will be entering this year but I thought that an early notification to all potential entrants could be helpful.  Note that this email is not the invitation to enter; that will follow in February.

As usual there will be NO financial cost payable to CPRE for making an entry.  This year I shall be happy to accept entries by email and/or paper, which might make it slightly easier for you.  The work required to prepare entry documents need not take long and can of course be shared amongst parish councillors and other villagers, although the complete entry should come in a single pack from either you or your BKVC coordinator.

We are in the process of confirming sponsors for this year’s competition and The Hills Group have already agreed to be the prime sponsor, so prizes of £200 to £60 for overall winners, runners-up and third and fourth places at County level will again be on offer.  I am also hoping to arrange additional sponsorship so that we will be able to offer small prizes at district level for first round runners-up.  

As in recent years, there will also be a prize of £150 for the “Best Newcomer”.  This is judged by an additional pair of judges who visit every village that has not entered the BKVC in the previous 5 years.

Last year’s competition was a great success as usual.  Once again, those who did well benefitted from engaging some of their village community organisations.  In this way the work to prepare was shared by many people, rather than being the responsibility of just a few members of the parish council.  The other benefit of course is that preparing for judging can bring your community closer together and even be an enjoyable experience!

The timings for this year’s competition are similar to those of recent years:

• The invitation to enter will be sent by late-February.

• We are not intending to arrange collective briefing sessions, as these have not attracted much interest in recent years.  However if you would like some guidance for preparation (in addition to that provided with the entry invitation) please contact me as soon as possible.

• The entry deadline is 18th April.  Please ensure that you enter by then, and ideally sooner.  Late entries can create significant and unfair problems for the allocation and briefing of our panel of volunteer judges, and might have to be rejected especially if they would be unfair to those villages that entered on time.

• Judging for the first (District) round will take place from 15th May to 11th June.

• Judging for the second (County) round and for the Laurence Kitching Award will take place in July.

• The presentation day will be in September or early-October, depending upon the availability of our President, the Lord-Lieutenant of Wiltshire.  I shall confirm this date in due course.

I do hope that you will decide to enter this very worthwhile competition and I look forward to receiving many entries! Yours sincerely, Mike Manson
Bus Service
Council is asked to discuss a recent comment from a parishioner on the decrease of the Bus Services from and to Maiden Bradley.

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
Bawdens Managing Landscapes
Mental Health Awareness Raising Poster Wiltshire Council Thursday 2nd March 2017 3.30-4.30pm Warminster Civic Centre

Emails on the below list were received and sent to Councillors.

FREE Planning for Communities Workshop
Elizabeth Nixon – Village Shop 

Reaching Communities Funding News

Steve Backshall talks rubbish! #GBSpringClean
Hinterland - Rural intelligence from behind the headlines - Friday, 27 January 2017
Civic update 27th January 2017
Rural Vulnerability Service - Fuel Poverty - January 2017
Wiltshire Council Parish newsletter: Week commencing 23 January 2017
Rural Services Network Weekly Email News Digest - Monday, 23 January, 2017
Update from Frome Town Council No. 82
Civic update - 20th January 2017
Rural Housing Spotlight
National Civic Day - Monthly Roundup
Rural Service Network Weekly Email News Digest - Monday, 16 January, 2017
Civic update - 13th January 2017
Salisbury Plain Training Area Newsletter February 2017
Cranborne Chase AONB Annual Forum
Rural Vulnerability Service - Rural Broadband - January 2017
Latest news from CPRE
Cranborne Chase AONB January E-Bulletin
Warminster JSA 2016 Priorities Appendix 1.pdf
Rural Service Network Weekly Email News Digest - Monday, 9 January, 2017
25. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
16/12161/FUL Location: Field at ST 80389691

Proposal: Change of use of agricultural land to game bird rearing field, including temporary mobile rearing sheds, pens and an access track.

Decision: Supported 
26. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in March.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Asset Register review 

Insurance reviewed – Quotations sought
Vat Reclaim

27. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

28. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that Tuesday 14th March 2017 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
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